NETHER WALLOP PARISH COUNCIL
COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

July 13th 2020
	Safe Travel & Highways 
Cllr Roberts
	Notes from the meeting on 9th July have been published on the website and circulated. 
A list of improvements was being prepared and ranked in order of preference.

	Playing Fields
Cllr Sangster
	The plumber has the part to fix the toilet in the pavilion but has not done so yet. I did tell him there was no rush. 
I have started to tidy the weeds etc around the tennis court. But as noted in the last meeting it may be worth arranging for someone to complete the job- the hedge/weeds on the outside are encroaching into the court quite a lot. 
Edward and I inspected the playground  and concluded it was safe to open based on the safety aspect of the playground. However I have since learned that Broughton have decided not to reopen their park for the following reasons-
The playground would have to be open for a set period each day and locked each day (I can do this)
Adequate signage (being looked into by us)and hand washing facilities- how is this possible? Attach a hand sanitiser to the fence next to the gate? 
They cannot guarantee that children will social distance and they cannot clean equipment on a regular basis throughout the day and at the end of the day. 
So whilst I am happy that the playground is safe, I have concerns that we cannot fulfil all of the requirements we need to regarding Covid 19.

	Village Green
Cllr Carpenter
	The VG mower requires another repair which is being arranged.

	Village Hall
Cllr Souter
	The Nether Wallop Village Hall remains closed due the Government Restrictions imposed to combat the spread of the Covid-19 virus.  Although lockdown restrictions were eased by the Government the new rules require stringent conditions if the Hall is to be reopened.  Due to these conditions it is recommended that NW Village Hall remains closed until enough of the restrictions are lifted to make reopening more feasible.  This course of action (or should that be inaction?) will be in line with most of the local Parish Halls who are not reopening yet ( with the exception of Stockbridge).

	NDP
NDP Steering Group
	Covered in agenda item 6.

	Wallops Parish Hall
Cllrs Cotterell & Souter
	The Wallops Parish Hall (WPH) remains closed due the Government Restrictions imposed to combat the spread of the Covid-19 virus.  Although lockdown restrictions were eased by the Government the new rules require stringent conditions if the Hall is to be reopened.  Due to these conditions it has been decided by WPH Management committee that the Hall remain closed until safe to make reopening feasible.  This course of action is in line with most of the local Parish Halls which are not reopening.
JTF & JC will continue to investigate alternatives to the oil-fired heating system. Also reviewing possible greening actions such as solar pv.

	Footpaths officer
	A separate report has been sent and published on the website.



